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County Hall   Beverley   East Riding of Yorkshire   HU17 9BA   Telephone (01482) 393939
www.eastriding.gov.uk
Julian Neilson  Head of Finance

Our ref: Estimated Funding
	Enquiries: FISH Team
	Direct Dial: 01482 396469
	E-mail: FISH@eastriding.gov.uk
Date:  3rd January 2025
Dear Colleague,


EARLY YEARS NATIONAL FUNDING FORMULA ESTIMATE FUNDING

IMPORTANT – ESTIMATES TO BE SUBMITTED

In accordance with the Early Years National Funding Formula (EYNFF) the local authority is required to give those settings funded to deliver Under 2*, 2*, 3 and 4 year old early learning and childcare, on behalf of the local authority, a budget at the start of the financial year. In order for us to do this we require you to submit estimate requests via the e-Hub for Summer Term 2025, Autumn Term 2025 and Spring Term 2026. All estimates should be submitted by Friday 7th February 2025.
When entering estimates on the e-Hub you will need to populate the “Estimate number of funded hours per week for the term” you are submitting estimates for. Please refer to the ‘Submitting Estimates via the e-Hub guidance notes’ on the FISH website for further details.
The attached Early Education Funding calendar for the 2025-26 financial year gives the maximum number of weeks that can be claimed per term (a 2024-25 Academic Year calendar covering the full 38 funded weeks has also been included).
The deadlines for amending estimates prior to payment are as follows:
Summer Term 2025 		Friday 7th February 2025
Autumn Term 2025 		Friday 18th July 2025
Spring Term 2026  		Friday 14th November 2025
You will be notified in the FISH Mailout when the e-Hub is open for the submission of revised estimates.
FAILURE TO MEET THE ABOVE DEADLINES WILL RESULT IN NO INITIAL MONTHLY PAYMENT BEING MADE FOR THAT TERM and may also mean that subsequent monthly estimate payments for that term are not made. For example, if no Summer term estimate is submitted no payment would be made until the adjustment payment at the start of August and if an Autumn estimate request was received during September this would be included in the estimate payment at the start of November.

*Please note that to be eligible to claim Under 2 and 2 Year Old funding a child must meet certain criteria – please see the Provider Agreement Additional Terms and Conditions for Under 2 and Two Year Olds for further information (available on the FISH website). 

P.T.O
Following submission of your estimates we will provide you with an Initial Annual Budget Summary for 2025-26 (based on estimated hours), by the end of March 2025. The e-Hub will also be pre-populated with the estimated hours you have submitted. 

N.B. In previous years a number of providers projected an increase in participation between the Summer and Autumn terms. Our analysis shows that participation decreases between the Summer and Autumn term (presumably because a number of children leave to go into mainstream education). Please be aware of this when completing your estimate. It is important that your estimates are as accurate as possible to minimise the impact of financial adjustments on your cash flow following the submission of actual headcount data. 



Yours sincerely,



Luke Allwood
Senior Accountant
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Director of Corporate Resources
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